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12:00 pm – Town Hall            

      Attending:    Heidi Carlson 

         Ellen Arcieri 

         Carla Smith 

         Jon Twiss 

         Joe Goldstein 

         Eric Abney 

         Bob Meade 

Safety Meeting: 

 

Hopefully this terrible winter is over with spring beginning tomorrow.  Our concerns last meeting (Nov) 

about the weather all came to reality.  We kept up with shoveling, plowing and sanding.  We did close 

the ramp to the Town Hall a couple times and we had severe ice dams and icicles on the roof of the 

Library and Safety Complex with leaks in both roofs.  There was discussion about who should be on a 

roof. 

 

We had our first Hazard Mitigation meeting this week for the new plan to keep us safe in a disaster.  We 

have concerns about the possibility of flooding.  All propane tanks on Tibbett’s Road have been secured. 

 

Highway Department – Night lights and overhead bench light were installed along with a new 

convenient light switch.  With the good weather coming, will check bollards in front of propane tanks. 

Ceiling insulation and scuttle were added above the office area.  We have a step ladder that should be 

taken out of service if it has not been already. 

 

Library – Found a location to hang the extension ladder (and possibly a step ladder) in the mechanical 

room, will see if our handy man can do something with this.  There was a complaint that the floor in 

back room had heaved with the cold lifting up tiles.  Area sectioned off and is receding now.  There was 

also a concern with the pot/fox hole at the end of Jackie-Bernier Road.  The Road Agent will go out and 

do something about it.  Eric Abney is our new library representative. 

 

Safety Complex – More cameras were bought.  New signs will be purchased and put up once the 

weather/ground allow it.  Voters approved a new fire truck (may take a year before we see it).  The 

police chief would like to see the fence put back up around the generator.  Joe had asked about the 

warning lights and using them when we have emergencies (and training any new hires). 

 

Town Hall – Still looking at rearranging the basement and upgrading the heat. 

 

The Planning Board is hoping to work with Rockingham County Planning Commission on maps and a 

path to safer roads in Fremont. 

 

Time to inspect our buildings again, Bob will start this (usually with help from the committee – thanks). 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June: 23: 2015 at 12 noon.  That meeting will take place at 

the Highway Shed, 113 Danville Road. 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

      Bob Meade  
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